Blue Ridge Herald
Purcellville, Virginia
Dear Sir:

In reference to your editorial in which you ask a question about the school zone signs on the highway adjoining the Bluemont school property, I wish to advise that I called Mr. Fuqua, Resident Engineer about this matter and he states that school zone signs have been ordered for this point and they will be put in place as soon as received.

Thank you for calling Nto our attention.

Very sincerely yours,

O. L. Emerick
Division Superintendent

OLE:10

Note: You may make whatever use of this letter you may desire including no use at all.

0. L. E.

September 17, 1946

Mr. R. T. Corbell, Editor

Loudoun Times-Mirror

Leesburg, Virginia

Dear Mr. Corbell:

I wish to express to you our appreciation for your very splendid "Please Drive Careful" appeal to automobile drivers in Loudoun County in the interest of safety for our children. Loudoun county has had a very splendid record up to this time but there is need to improve the margin of safety for our children. In this respect your paper has rendered a valuable service.

Very sincerely yours,

O. L. Emerick

Division Superintendent

OLE:10

At a mosting of school bus drivers at Leesburg on October 26, 1946 it was revealed that many automobile drivers in Loudoun County are passing school busses while taking on or discharging passengers.

that "Any person who shall fail to stop at a mm school bus while taking on or discharging school children, whether going in the came or si opposite direction and to remain stopped until all school children are clear of the highway shall be guilty of reckless driving.

This lew has been in effect for sometime and has had much pub-

mioity.

School bus drivers have been instructed to report violators and prosecutions can be expected. The cooperation of the Sheriff and Triel fustice are assured.

I appeal to all motorists to help make the highways safe for our school children by 100 per cent obidience to this law.

O. L. Smerick Division Superintendent Pub

publicity to the contents of the attached letter which has just come to me.

Very sincerely yours,

O. L. Smerick Division Superintendent

OLETIC

Ino.